
REPORT OF THE 
LOTTERY OVERSIGHT SUBCOMMITTEE 

OF THE 
ARKANSAS LEGISLATIVE COUNCIL 

 
August 22, 2019 

 
 
 
Senator Bledsoe and Representative Wardlaw: 
 
The Lottery Oversight Subcommittee met Thursday, August 22, 2019, at 1:00 pm, in Committee Room 
B-MAC, Little Rock, Arkansas.   
 
The Subcommittee heard testimony regarding the following items: 
 

1. Activities and Operations of the Office of the Arkansas Lottery, with testimony from Mr. Bishop 
Woosley, Director, Department of Finance and Administration - Office of the Arkansas Lottery. 
 

2. Update on the Academic Challenge Scholarship program, with testimony from Mr. Nick Fuller, 
Deputy Director, Arkansas Department of Higher Education (ADHE). 

 
The Subcommittee reviewed the following reports: 

1. Workforce Challenge Student Status, Academic Challenge Student Status, ADHE Grants Fund 
and Net Proceeds Trust Fund, and the Academic Challenge Scholarship Program Administration 
Financial Report, with testimony from Mr. Nick Fuller, Deputy Director, Arkansas Department 
of Higher Education. 
 

 
Respectfully submitted by Subcommittee Co-Chairs, 
 
Senator Joyce Elliott and Representative Chris Richey 


